

MARCH 2025 NEWSLETTER

The Parish Council endeavour to deliver newsletters to each household within South Cave, there may be occasions were properties are missed. If you know of any household who has not received a newsletter, please ask them to visit www.southcavepc.gov.uk where all newsletters are published, limited copies will also be available for collection from: The Town Hall, 42 Market Place The Ridings Medical Centre, 67 Ferry Road Bugdons (CostCutters), 4 Pinfold Londis Convenience Store, 53 Market Place Pass the Parcel, 24 Market Boots the Chemist, 55 Market Place



South Cave Parish Council endeavours to ensure third-party articles are accurate and cannot accept responsibility or liability for the accuracy or content of these articles.

South Cave Parish Council do not necessarily endorse the view expressed within articles submitted by third parties.

If you move to another part of the country or undergo a change of personal circumstance joining u3a can be a great way to get to know new people in an unpressured, social setting. Caves u3a's aim is to provide interesting things for retired people to do in their free time on weekdays.

Our new guitar group. Starting on 12th March, is attracting plenty of interest.

We also go Bird Watching at the Wetlands in alternate months.

These activities are in addition to our regular monthly meetings at Cave Castle.

Other regular Interest Group meetings including French Conversation, Craft, Creative Writing,

Discussion, Bookworms, Patchwork, Quizzes, Walking and many more.

If you search for our website, <u>caves.u3asite.uk</u>, you will find more information and the full range of activities that we currently offer.

To make contact you can send us a message to <u>u3aHeatherTurner@gmail.com</u> If you prefer to contact us by phone please call Heather on 01430 424835.

First Fruits: We are delighted to announce we have negotiated a new 25 year lease with the East Riding of Yorkshire Council.



We have almost 2 acres of land in South Cave, where we meet up to grow fruit & vegetables and share the harvest.

Everyone is welcome, whatever your fitness level. Coming along to First Fruits would be an ideal opportunity for anyone on the garden allotment waiting list to experience and learn how to "Grow Your Own".

No previous experience needed. Come and learn something new or bring your own growing skills along to teach us.

In order to cover the basic costs, the current fee is £30 a year. We are also members of The National Allotment Society. Occasionally we may ask for voluntary donations to cover projects as they arise.

We meet all year round. Sometimes we are wearing thermals and sometimes sun cream. There's always something to do!

We enjoy fresh air, exercise and meeting up with friends old and new. We share a huge variety of vegetables, soft fruit, orchard fruit and nuts. We try to grow some varieties not often available in the shops. There are lots of photographs on our Facebook page "First Fruits Community Allotment & Orchard, South Cave". (You don't have to be a Facebook member to see this.)

For more info phone Jenny & Derek on 421027 or send a message Facebook. We meet regularly on Saturday mornings from 9.30am and again mid-week.



on

South Cave Show

Monday 25th August 2025

Traditional classes to enter for everyone to have a chance to win trophies.

For more information please visit:

https://southcaveshow.wordpress.com/

https://www.facebook.com/southcaveshow

Or visit Helen in Pass The Parcel Shop



ALLOTMENTS

The Parish Council have been working hard in finalising the extension to Cave Gates Allotment Gardens. In total there have been 22 new garden allotment plots each approximately 57 x 42 ft. All allotment plots have now been allocated. Agreements are due 1st April 2025 and we may see a drop in numbers around this date, therefore if you would like to be considered and would like your name on the waiting list, please message the clerk at clerk@southcavepc.gov.uk

Walk and wheel-friendly South Cave Help us make every journey around our village safe and enjoyable for the next generation.

Local parents have joined together to work towards making South Cave a place where children and families can safely and confidently walk, cycle, scoot or wheel. Our vision is inspired by our children, but our mission extends to supporting everyone in South Cave to travel around the village on foot or wheel and feeling happier for it. A community that encourages active travel for all, prioritises pedestrian safety, and is mindful of the most vulnerable using our streets. We are inviting residents to join the group. If you are interested, please contact Lyndsey Fielding on **clerk@southcavepc.gov.uk**



DOG FOULING.

Once again, the Parish Council has received several more complaints regarding dog fouling. Most dog owners/walkers in South Cave behave responsibly and give regard and respect to all of us, but unfortunately there are a few who make our pavements unpleasant places to walk and spoil our lovely village. We are fortunate in having a generous number of bins and whilst the dogs are not at fault, <u>IT IS AN OFFENCE</u> to allow your dog to foul in a public area.

THE SOPHIE AND ELIZABETH BARNARD TRUST

This trust is one of the unique and ancient traditions of South Cave. We are endeavouring to keep it "alive" despite compulsory £60.00 bank charges.

The trust was set up after the will of Elizabeth Barnard, which was written in 1871, to honour her husbands' anniversary. Mrs Barnard left £1000, less taxes, to be distributed amongst the widows, or poor of the parish annually. Obviously this money has dwindled considerably over the years. The trustees meet annually and distribute accordingly. The amount, by today's standards is considerably smaller but so far we have managed to keep this tradition alive, and we are endeavouring to continue this village tradition.

If you feel you are able to contribute, however small to help us with the bank charges we would really appreciate it. Please contact the Clerk at clerk@southcavepc.gov.uk

MIRES BECK

Our service users, now numbering around 100, have been very busy throughout the winter months preparing to re-open to the public for plant sales 7 days a week from March 1st. We're introducing more than 70 new species this season, taking the choice of herbaceous perennials to well over 500, along with 50 popular herbs and 100 Yorkshire provenance wildflowers. As well as garden centres across Yorkshire and Lincolnshire, we're proud to say that our wholesale customers now include Chatsworth House, Harewood House, 4 English Heritage and 10 National Trust properties.



Grants for Local Charities

If you run a community group or charity in South Cave, you may be eligible for a small grant from the Parish Council. This is to help with your activities or to contribute to a special project.

If you are interested, please contact the Clerk for an application form

Riparian Ownership responsibilities with watercourses

If you or your business owns land or property through which a river, stream or watercourse passes you are a riparian owner. Furthermore, where a watercourse forms a boundary with your property it is likely that you, as the adjacent landowner, have riparian responsibilities up to the centre line of the watercourse (unless compelling evidence such as property deeds suggests otherwise).

Riparian owners have an important part to play in the East Riding and we encourage our residents, businesses, and landowners to consider the guidance available and ensure they are aware of their responsibilities as riparian owners if applicable.

Updated national guidance for the responsibilities as a riparian owner has been published on the government website by the Environment Agency. The guidance includes information on permits or consents you may need if carrying out works on or near a watercourse. By following the guidance, you can not only help to reduce the risk of flooding but also play a part in preventing pollution and protecting wildlife.

If you are unsure if you are a riparian owner, check the deeds to the property or contact your landlord.

To view the latest guidance on riparian responsibilities, contact the East Riding of Yorkshire Council on 01482 393939

Date for your diary: 8th of May 2025 will see an 80th celebration which is for the ending of WW2 in Europe (also known as V-E Day) and the Parish Council would like you to join them in the celebrations, a full schedule of the celebrations will be published on the Parish Council website www.southcavepc.gov.uk nearer the time

Please Mark as V-E Day 2025





ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

On: Tuesday 27th May 2025

Venue: WI HALL, CHURCH STREET, SOUTH CAVE

All residents are invited to attend - this is your meeting giving you the opportunity to express your views and raise any issues.

Time: 7:00p.m - 9:00p.m

All residents are invited to attend - this is your meeting giving you the opportunity to express your views and raise any issues.

Agenda

7:00 1	To approve the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 28th May 2024
7:20 2	Matters Arising
7:35 3	Reading of the Financial Statements of the following charities: - Samuel Jobson Bread Charity, Sophia & Elizabeth Barnard Trust, Sophia Barnard Allotments Charity
7:45 5	Becky Dam & Anna Bird – South Cave Community Road Safety Group 'walk & wheel friendly south cave' To provide an overview of projects to date and raise awareness and support from residents
	Robin Buckley – Community Speedwatch Co-ordinator To provide an overview of works, raise awareness and support from residents
8:00 6	Parish Council Question Time – Ask questions to the Parish Council

King Georges Playing Field Rules

Due to this area being a designated Playing Field, Dogs MUST be kept on leads at all times.

South Cave Parish Councillors:

Andrew Rignall, 36 Castle Rise, South Cave, HU15 2ET- Tel: 01430 266377

Jackie Bateman, 8 Castle Drive, South Cave, HU15 2ES – Tel: 01430 421373

James Thornham, 2 Church Hill, South Cave, HU15 2EU - Tel: 01430 422226

Graham Stephenson, Meadow View, Ellerker Lane, South Cave, HU15 2DZ – Tel: 01430 425148

Tony Edmond, 14 The Parklands, South Cave, HU15 2EL – Tel: 01430 424423

Linda Turner, 21 Barnard's Drive, South Cave, HU15 2HL - Tel: 01430 422064

Eileen Barnett, The Old Plough, Main Street, Ellerker, HU15 2DL - Tel: 01430 266548

Darren Long, 19 Newfield Lane, South Cave, HU15 2JW - Tel: 01430 426114

Gareth Tudor Price, 3 Church Hill, South Cave, HU15 2EU - Tel: 01430 425844

Stephen Foley, 26 Beverley Road, South Cave, HU15 2AU – Tel: 07807365667

Laura Stubbs, 1 Bull Pasture, South Cave, HU15 2HT - Tel: 079399975216



Clerk - Mrs Lyndsey Fielding

The Town Hall, 42 Market Place, South Cave, HU15 2AT

Email: clerk@southcavepc.gov.uk Tel: 01430 421044

REMINDER TO OUR RESIDENTS.

The National Parks & Wildlife Service (NPWS) of the Department of Housing, Local Government and Heritage is reminding the public that the cutting, grubbing, burning or other destruction of "vegetation growing in any hedge or ditch" between

the 1st March and 31st August is prohibited to protect birds nests.